Points To Be Discused

- (1) Trucks have been an issue for over 8 years. Bulldozer on road leaves tracks. No stone left on road making it create a dust storm that gets into the pool and we can't open windows when it's a north wind.
- (2) Beginning in May (2) two industrial garbage bins have been moved to the side of the road in view of our homes. Concern also for animals as coyotes are prevalent in this area at night and its unsightly.
- (3) Last summer trucks ran most of the summer with possibly 10,000 trucks. These trucks are for filling land across the street from our homes. There is 3 entrances into Southbrook with the possibility of access to the property off Hall road.
- (4) On or about 2006 Southbrook constructed a 3 acre pond 300 meters from our house. By 2011 the soil pile from the pond was graded to slope from the pond to my front lawn causing flooding on the lawn. The contractor at the time (Randy) was asked to fix this but has not.
- (5) Estimate of how many truck loads would be needed to finish the job. Dirt from the pond would have been suffice. Also to be noted the land is also regulated by Niagara Parks (NPCA).
- (6) The roads department told the contractor to repair the road when he was done. This seems unusual because the contractor doesn't have the equipment or knowledge to tackle the task. Would this not be union work the city is asking contractors to complete?
- (7) The construction of the road is not designed for heavy trucks. I would like to suggest a weight limit sign to deter future trucks from unauthorized access. Blockages were needed in the past.
- (8) The land across the street used to be a nice entrance with grass. It has become 6 acres of weeds and dirt for some years. The 3 or 4 acres of field on the east side used to be farmed is now weeds.